

ADOPTED 8/23/11


Introduced by Council Member Boyer:
RESOLUTION 2011-501-A
A RESOLUTION HONORING AND CONGRATULATING ELIZABETH SWAIM MEMORIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH ON THE OCCASION OF THE CHURCH’S 125TH ANNIVERSARY; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.


WHEREAS,
Jacksonville’s history and cultural heritage has always been enriched by its array of historic houses of worship that reflect the City’s growth and diversity; and

WHEREAS,
at the time of Elizabeth Swaim Memorial United Methodist Church’s inception, in the late 1800s, there were no houses of worship in what was then known as South Jacksonville, now San Marco; nor were there any paved streets or electric lights; transportation was by horse and carriage and, tiring of crossing the St. Johns River for religious services, in 1886 a number of families decided that it was time to organize a church on their side of the river; and

WHEREAS,
on September 27, 1886, an organizational meeting was held at the Hendricks Avenue home of former Florida Governor Harrison Reed; founding Trustees of the new church included Governor Reed, the Reverend William McWater, the church’s first Pastor, Wilbur W. Swaim, whose wife, Elizabeth, was appointed Sunday School teacher, John Landon and his wife, Mary, Charles Kinne and his wife, Mary; and
WHEREAS,
while in the early years, worship services were held in homes and temporary quarters, in 1922, lots were acquired at what were then known as Pine and Parion Streets, now known as LaSalle and Naldo Avenues; in 1925, ground was broken, a cornerstone was laid and construction began on the current church sanctuary; and

WHEREAS,
born August 7, 1867 in Canada, Elizabeth Caroline Booth moved to Jacksonville with her father and sisters when she was a teenager; the family attended services at Snyder Memorial Methodist Church where Elizabeth met another northerner who had settled in  Jacksonville, Wilber Welling Swaim; and
WHEREAS,
after their marriage in September 1885, Wilbur and Elizabeth Swaim settled in Jacksonville and became very involved as members of the community and active in the new church that they had helped to found; Elizabeth passed away in February 1924 and on December 13, 1925, the church that she and Wilbur helped to found was dedicated and renamed the Elizabeth Swaim Memorial United Methodist Church; and

WHEREAS,
throughout its 125-year history, Elizabeth Swaim Memorial United Methodist Church, the “Church of the Lighted Cross,” has had an integral and significant role in San Marco’s life and history; many of its parishioners have been pillars of the San Marco community; the church continues to be very much a part of the enriching heritage of San Marco and it is fitting that we recognize and honor this significant milestone in the history of Elizabeth Swaim Memorial United Methodist Church; now therefore


BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Jacksonville:


Section 1.

Honoring and Congratulating.  The City of Jacksonville does hereby honor and congratulate the Elizabeth Swaim Memorial United Methodist Church on the joyous occasion of its 125th Anniversary and extends its best wishes for continued faith and services in the years ahead.


Section 2.

Effective Date.  This Resolution shall become effective upon signature by the Mayor or upon becoming effective without the Mayor's signature.

Form Approved:

     /s/  Margaret M. Sidman     _ 
Office of General Counsel

Legislation Prepared By: John J. Jackson, Council Research Division
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